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Dear Friend of Abiding Above,                          June 2025       

I apologize for the delay in getting this month’s newsletter to you! I have completed two weeks in 
Kenya. I have been doing evangelism in many high schools, prisons, and discipleship training. I’m 
presently in India teaching one day pastor’s conferences. My focus is specifically on the subject of 
the abiding life from John 15. Thank you for praying and getting me here! God is blessing this! 

A team of eight of us recently blitzed the 
Annual Indianapolis 500 Race. Together, 
we distributed more than 24,000 gospel 
tracts in the Indianapolis area at this 
world-renowned race. 

As I was out distributing, I just 
happened to see this young boy reading 
a gospel tract! This truly blessed my 
soul. Maybe one day, we will hear in 
heaven, “Thank you for giving to the 
Lord, I am a life that was changed.” 

Here are two of our team members, Allen and Ed talking with this 
young man about Jesus Christ and Him crucified. Thank you for 
praying for us on our many travels. In the past 5-years we have  
distributed over 1.5 million tracts! We are simply a-tract-ing people 
to Jesus. 

We simply load up our gospel bullets and spend full days distributing 
and having spiritual conversations with many. Some even praying to 
receive Christ with us. 

I look forward to reporting to you all that is happening right now in 
Kenya and India. So, you will receive another newsletter soon! 



May God continue to bless you and make you a blessing to many as you abide above with Him 
Who is your life!


Abiding above, 

Chris S. Hodges 
President 
Abiding Above Ministries  
Colossians 3:1-3 
AbidingAbove.org 

P.S. Check out Abiding Above Ministries on Facebook, Instagram, LinkedIn, YouTube, X, and 
now, on iHeart Radio and Spotify. You can also download our Abiding Above App from your 
iPhone.  


